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Date: February 12, 2024 
 
To: Honorable Mayor and City Council 

Via: Stephen R. Burns, City Manager 

From: Ryan Osada, Public Works Director  

     Subject: Public Works Monthly Report 

 

 
 

1. MEDINA PARK STORMWATER POND IMPROVEMENTS – The arduous process of permitting 
has been initiated and the ad date is tentatively scheduled for next month. The first phase will 
only include the North Pond. The dredging process will take two months with an additional 
two months to dewater and spread the material. As stated earlier, the pond dredging project 
will be bound to Ecology’s fish window guidelines and requires several permits which could 
delay the construction to 2025. 

 

  



 
 

2. UPLAND ROAD DRAINAGE IMPROVEMENTS – Last month Kamins Construction was able to 
complete both change orders that included 600 lineal feet of new ductile iron storm pipe. The 
additional connections are crucial for long-term reliability and drainage from Medina Heights. 
The only outstanding items to complete is the restoration of both sites which includes a 
wheelchair ramp and sidewalk panel. 

 
             

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
3. SOLAR SPEED SIGN INSTALLATION – As discussed, a few months ago, through a resident 

donation the city will be installing two new solar speed signs. The contractor has been selected 
and is currently working out construction details. One sign will be placed on Evergreen Point 
Road & NE 18th Street and the second sign will be placed on Lake Washington Blvd and 86th 
Ave NE. A third sign is being negotiated depending on budget and the project is scheduled to 
begin as soon as possible.   

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



4. MAINTENANCE – In the new budget year, Public Works is getting a head start on stormwater 
related maintenance and scoping. Cleaning catch basins and storm pipes continues to be a 
priority especially with last month’s back-to-back rain events. They are also scheduling storm 
pipe scoping activities for upcoming improvement projects around the city. The crew also 
stays busy with other storm related repairs from trees and wind.  

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

5. PROJECT UPDATES -  
 

 
Upland Road Stormwater Improvements – main contract & CO’s complete 
 
TIB_Upland Road Overlay – King County’s Overlay Program has been postponed until April 2024 
 
86th Ave NE Overlay_Ridge Rd, NE 5th St – same as the Upland Road contractor 
 
TIB_2024 Overlays_NE 26th ST, 88th Ave NE - design 
 
TIB_NE 24th ST ADA Updates - design 
 
NE 10th ST ADA Updates - design 
 
NE 12th Street Pedestrian Improvements – Bid Opening Feb 22, 2024 
 
Medina Park Irrigation & Pathway Imp_East – bid April 
 
Medina Beach Park Tree Replanting – Phase III tree planting. 
 
2024 Localized Stormwater Imp_NE 2nd Pl, 78th Ave NE, 82nd Ave NE, PO – design 
 
SROF_Medina Park Stormwater Pond Imp. – bidding and permitting 
 
Citywide Stormwater System Mapping & Evaluation – G&O has completed most of the mapping. 
Ongoing CCTV and assessment for future improvements 
 
2023 City Hall Balcony Repairs – start February 11, 2024 
 
City Hall Carpet Replacement – start February 
 
Post Office HVAC – Installation scheduled for February 
 
City Hall & Post Office Exterior Painting – bid April 
 
2024 Hazardous Tree Removal – as needed 
 
77TH Ave NE Sidewalk & Curb Ramp Imp. – reevaluating scope of work 


